
-hong), Mindy Lehman (for Troy Stoval), Mathew Lee, Larry 

Letow, Steve Pennington (for Marty Rosendale), and Steven Tiller. 

 

Invited participants from local economic development authorities: Ben Birge (Anne Arundel), 

(Assistant Attorney General & Principal Counsel, DoIT)), Dr. Greg von Lehmen 

(University of Maryland Global Campus, Assigned Staff to the Maryland Cybersecurity Council) 

 

Meeting Summary 

 

1. Mr. Fry noted that Bel Leong-hong was unable to chair the meeting this afternoon and 

that she had asked him to do so. He welcomed the members from the various economic 

development authorities who were able to attend in order to brief the subcommittee on 

how they were supporting cyber- or technology-related development within their 

jurisdictions. The objective was to see what county initiatives could be models for the 

State and captured by subcommittee in its recommendations.  

2. He called for the minutes of the October 20, 2021, meeting, which were moved and 

approved.  

3. Mr. Fry thanked the representatives from the economic development authorities for their 

time and invited them to talk about the economic development initiatives in their counties 

and ways in which the subcommittee might collaborate with them. 

a. Mr, Wu mentioned that Montgomery County’s MOU with the FFRDC in 

Gaithersburg is being renewed and that there is interest in more engagement in the 

FFRDC’s activities by SMBs. It is interested in input about how it can assist 

SMBs. Mr. Wu and Dr. von Lehmen agreed to meet offline to obtain more 

information for the subcommittee’s benefit about how it might be able to facilitate 

this need.  

b. Mr. Birge commented on (i) the EDA grant 
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clearance process, and various tax incentives to attract data centers. He noted that 
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